
Beyond the Place of Safety Capital Potential Bid Idea

(BNSSG Crisis Concordat bid)

Title Children and Young People’s Safe Place
Brief description

To develop a Safe Place stepped down facility in 
Bristol (with spot purchase facility across BNSSG) 
for children in care with mental health problems 
waiting in S136 suite, in emergency department 
or in out of area beds/ residential home/ school 
who would benefit from a local intensive support 
residential setting or foster care placement.

Expected impact on the Crisis pathway in 
BNSSG including the 136 pathway specifically

This would provide mitigation against the risk of 
exceeding the 24 hour time limit on a S136 when 
there is a need to identify a new placement for a 
child a care.

How many people will benefit from this Up to  per annum

Anticipated cost Capital – refurbishment/adaptation costs 

-Ideally approx £1m to enable a provision 
attached to mental health inpatient facility or 

£400K for adapting a children’s home.

Links with other parts of the crisis pathway Children seen in Emergency Department 
following mental health needs waiting for a 
placement would benefit

Does this help towards compliance with 
legislative requirements?

Yes

Does this demonstrate a commitment to 
partnership working ?

Yes – this is a joint model where Bristol City 
Council run a BCC/ CCG jointly funded facility 
supported by our developing BNSSG CYP crisis / 
home treatment service

Will the project reduce demand on the NHS or 
other public sector partners?

Yes – currently children in care with mental 
health are using tier 4 inpatient and acute trust 
bed nights whilst awaiting placements.

Is it sustainable i.e. are there already resources 
to deliver this as a service?

Yes. Bristol City Council with a contribution from 
NHS BCCG will run the service ongoingly.

Will the project improve access and quality of 
care to adults/and or children

Yes – children in care will be discharged earlier 
as more appropriate supportive setting available.

Is it deliverable by March 2020? Yes – a building owned by BCC has been 
identified for adaptation


